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COME AS YOU ARE: INCLUSIVE BLUEGRASS GOSPEL SERVICES BEGIN WEEKLY AT ST. LUKE’S 
The Weekly Service Celebrates Community, Connection, and Inclusion for All 

Denver, CO — (August 11, 2025): St Luke’s is proud to spotlight a powerful expression of community, 
and connection through Bluegrass Gospel services at St. Luke’s Episcopal Church in Denver. Beginning 
Sunday, September 7, this weekly service is open to everyone regardless of where you are on your life 
journey. 

Hosted every Sunday evening, the service is a warm, joyful, affirming gathering intentionally designed to 
be inclusive, accessible, and welcoming to all identities, orientations, and expressions of faith (or no 
faith at all). 

St. Luke's Episcopal Church 
1270 Poplar Street 
Denver, CO 80220 
303-355-2331 

Service: 5:00 p.m. – 5:45 p.m. 
Additional Music & Singing: 5:45 p.m. – 6:15 p.m. 

Held outdoors (weather permitting), the Bluegrass Gospel Service blends heartfelt worship with soul-
stirring bluegrass music. Attendees are encouraged to come as they are, no dress code, no expectations, 
just open hearts. Chairs are provided, or guests are welcome to bring their own. 

“We are pleased to offer a welcoming, relaxed, come-as-you-are service of Holy Eucharist that strives to 
meet the needs of folks for whom Sunday mornings or traditional worship don’t fit,” said rector, Mother 
Amy Underhill Lythgoe. “It’s always wonderful to see all ages and types of folks come together for 
worship, singing, and friendly community. At Saint Luke’s we strongly believe: ‘Be You. Be Here. Belong.’ 
Please join us!” 

Join the growing community of friends, neighbors, and new faces each Sunday. For a glimpse into this 
meaningful experience, visit the Facebook event and follow @stlukesdenver on Instagram for updates. 

### 

https://www.facebook.com/share/16ty3iqmEi/

